
RCRVR GOLF CLUB COMMITTEE 
45525 HWY 79 S. 

AGUANGA, CA  92536 
 

SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES 
Meeting Date:  March 14, 2020 

 
In attendance: Golf Committee Board Members—Jeff Nicholson, President; Marcy Bokma; Bill  Brower, VP; Randy 
Casteel; Karen A. Hollenbeck, Treasurer; John Spande; and Carole Loving, Secretary; guest, Dan Bagwell. 
 
President Nicholson opened the meeting. 
 
Purpose of today’s special meeting: 

 Discuss the possible need of cancelling any upcoming RCRVR Golf Club Committee organized 

tournaments due to the corona virus pandemic—Golf Committee. 

 Discuss how we can reach golfers to communicate golf information; i.e., change in schedule, 

tournament cancellations, etc.—Dan Bagwell, Marcy Bokma. 

Tournament Cancellations 

The Committee unanimously agreed that due to the covid-19 corona virus pandemic, all RCRVR Golf Club 

tournaments--Blue Course/Mondays, Ladies/Wednesdays, Men/Thursdays, and Coed Teams/Saturdays, as well as 

the 2020 Club Championship, will be cancelled until further notice. 

The decision is one of caution.  Understanding that while there may be no evidence at this moment of corona 

virus here in The Ranch, it is a pandemic, and we have a responsibility to respect the health and well-being of 

everyone associated with the golf events. 

The committee recognizes fully that these cancellations interrupt part of the “the good life” we have at The Ranch 

and we, along with all members of the RCRVR golfing community, are disappointed to not have these activities; 

however, the cancellations are temporary--Club golf tournaments will resume when it is prudent. 

The action to cancel Golf Club tournaments is not meant to dictate the actions of individual golfers. 

NOTE:  The Golf Club Snack/Donation Bar will be closed until organized tournaments resume. 

NOTE:  The Hole-in-One Pool money will be frozen until organized Golf Club tournaments resume. 

NOTE:  A Tournament Cancellation announcement notice will be prepared and given to the HOA Front Office for 

distribution to owners/renters through the HOA Constant Contact email service—Jeff. 

Communications with Golfers 

Dan Bagwell has developed a FB page call Paradise Pastimes which can include golf announcements, schedule 
changes, etc. and he has offered its use to the Golf Committee.  Details, administrative control, etc. will be worked 
out as it evolves. 
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